
 

Winter/Spring 

2016 

 
Board of Directors 
Deborah Lapp, President 

 

John Gray, Vice President 

 

Patty Parks, Secretary 

 

Nancy Jones, Treasurer 

 

Lynette Ballis 

 

Jeromy Caldwell 

 

Michael Harman 

 

George Heaton 

 

Hank Urbach 

 

Heidi Isner                               

 Advisor 

 

 

STAFF 

 

Jim Van Haun                         

 

Kristi Winter 

 

Amber Linares        
 
 

Long Live the Kings 

www.kingsriverconservancy.org  

www.kingsriverconservancy.org                              info@kingsriverconservancy.org 

 The rain makes us all 

hopeful.  The hills are green and 

shaded with poppies. The 

mountains are not snowy enough, 

but the white Sierras promise a 

river robust enough for kayaking 

and fishing. 

 Rivers are good for us.  In 

crazy economic times, we want 

people to come out to the river and 

play.  A friend has been through 

some extraordinary trauma, and a 

professional advises her: ñget out 

into nature.ò 

 To peacefully enjoy the 

river, people need free public 

access, safety awareness, and 

clean, natural spaces.  The Kings 

River Conservancy is committed to 

preserving the river habitat, 

enhancing it for fisher people, 

picnickers, hikers, and kayakers,   

and educating those who use the 

river in safe practices and 

stewardship. 

 In this issue you will read 

about new projects and continuing 

efforts to maximize your river 

experiences.  This year we hope to 

involve more of our friends and 

neighbors in river-related eventsð

check out the River Rendezvous, 

which weôll launch at the Spring Fling 

on the Kings, April 9th at the Lapp 

River House.  I invite you to come out 

for a fun day of music, food, drink, 

and riverside fellowship.  Come down 

to the river to play! 

 

Long Live the Kings! 

 

Deb Lapp, KRC Board President 

Dear Supporters and Friends, 
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 During the past five years, 

the Kings River Conservancy has 

retained the services of Rusmore 

Consulting to remove invasive 

plant species along the Kings 

River. These plant species include 

Yellow Star Thistle, Giant Reed, 

Fig, Tree of Heaven and others. In 

a phased program starting at Pine 

        TROUT EGGS             FILTRATION SYSTEM    TROUT AT ALEVIN STAGE 

 

A LOOK INSIDE THE INCUBATOR HOUSE! 

Trout Incubator House 

 In partnership with the 

Kings  River Conservation District, 

the Kings River incubator house 

continues to be a very positive 

contributor to the fisheries habitat 

in the river. In typical hydrologic 

conditions, four separate trout egg 

ñbatchesò are raised to fry 

condition and released to the         

Flat Dam and working downstream, 

the effort thus far has effectively 

removed all invasive plants from the 

dam to Cobbles Weir, a distance of 

seven miles! At this point, Giant 

Reed is being removed at the City 

of Sanger property just northwest of 

Goodfellow Ave. This important  

program is also funded by the Ted  

Martin Trust but this financial 

commitment will end in 2017. We 

have depended on a single 

generous source for invasive 

species removal,"  said Deborah 

Lapp, President of the 

Conservancy. "If we hope to 

continue this critical project, we 

need all river supporters to pitch 

in."  

Invasive Species Removal Program Makes Great Strides 

river each winter. This year, 

however, because of the drought 

only three batches will be raised 

and released to the river. According 

to Hank Urbach, a director on the 

Conservancy board, ñWe decided 

on three batches this year because 

the eggs and resultant fry are 

temperature sensitive.  Due to the 

low pool of water at Pine Flat Dam 

we have to shorten up the season 

because of higher water 

temperatures.ò Each batch 

consists of 100,000 eggs. This 

program is funded by the Ted 

Martin Trust through the 

Conservancy. 

http://www.kingsriver
mailto:info@kingsriverconservancy.org


Warden Patrol Fundraiser a Continuing Success 

     On a beautiful day in December, 

the Conservancy hosted its annual 

fundraiser for the Frank Jones 

Memorial Enforcement Fund at 

Cedar View Winery. Almost $4,000 

was raised at the event that 

directly benefits the Kings River      

Special thanks to Jimmie Morales and Hank Urbach for 

their generous donations of time and food for the Annual 

Enforcement Fund BBQ at the Cedar View Winery on 

December 5th. Extra special thanks to Jim and Debbie 

Van Haun who offered the Cedar View Winery for the 

event. 

Frank Jones enjoyed catch-and-release fishing on the Kings River and throughout the U.S., as well as in 

Argentina and Canada with both family and friends.   The overwhelming response to, and impact of, the Warden 

Patrol Fund would certainly have pleased him. You can continue to support the Warden Program with your tax 

deductible dollars by sending a check to the Kings River Conservancy.   

Make checks payable to:  Kings River Conservancy, Memo: Game Warden Patrol Fund.  Weôll do the rest! 

fishery by adding additional 

warden patrols for the State 

Department of Fish and Wildlife. 

The Ted Martin Trust matches 

this effort by a 2 to 1 ratio so 

$12,000 will become available to 

Fish and Wildlife this season. 

Thus far, over $50,000 has been 

raised over a five year period and 

has been extremely effective in 

enforcing fishing regulations along 

the river. 

Congratulations to Ron Mitchell! 

Ron is a member of the Fly Fishers for Conservation Club 

 info@kingsriverconservancy.org 
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 KRC will host the fifth 

annual ñSpring Fling on the Kingsò 

once again at the Lapp River 

House on the banks of the 

beautiful Kings River.  Guests will 

enjoy a full day of live music, 

camaraderie, volleyball and 

petanque, boating safety and 

kayak demonstrations. Barbecue, 

wine, cold beer and soft drinks will 

be available for sale to benefit the 

river.  Weôll have a raffle and will 

launch the River Rendezvous! 

 Gather a group of friends 

or family, bring your lawn chairs or 

blankets, and spend the day. The 

afternoon festivities begin at 11:00 

a.m. and continue until 3:00 p.m.  

For more information visit:   

www.kingsriverconservancy.org or 

call 559-787-9500.  

RAFFLE TICKETS! 
Win prizes such as: 

 

¶    4-pack Disneyland Tickets 

¶  Cedar View Winery Tasting for 10 

¶    Half-Day Fishing for 2 OR   

 Beginners Fly Casting for 4 

¶    Painting by Lynette Ballis 

RIVER  

RENDEZVOUS  

Grab a blanket or a 
lawn chair and come 
out to enjoy the river! 

Kayaking, boating safety, fly fishing  

demos and Fresno Wildlife will be there! 

Sponsored by: 

Tuscan Party 

Enjoy dinner overlooking the river at 

the Kulinas home on September 10. 

Yoga by the River 

By COIL yoga. 

French Picnic 

Enjoy a choral concert, cocktail party 

and French picnic with Petanque 

and Pastisse on April 23. 

Tour of Pine Flat Dam 

Take a behind the scenes guided 

tour of Pine Flat Dam. 

Hike & Beer Tasting 

Enjoy a North Riverside hike and 

lunch with Kings River Brewery beer 

tasting. 

AND MORE!! 

Rendezvous sign-ups will 

be available until filled. 

http://www.kingsriver
mailto:info@kingsriverconservancy.org
http://www.kingsriverconservancy.org/
tel:559-787-9500


DONATIONS HELP US GROW 

To learn more about the Conservancy and ways to get involved, VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT 

www.kingsriverconservancy.org.  Donations may be made to the general fund or directed to specific 

projects or programs. Donations may also be made through the Central Valley Community Foundation.    

Please contact our office at 559-787-9500 for more information or ways to get involved.   

Become a Conservancy Supporter! 
  

Conservancy Partner  $1,000 or more 

Conservancy Donor  $500 - $999  

Friends of the Conservancy $35 - $499 

 

Name_______________________________________  

Business Name: ______________________________ 

Address_____________________________________ 

City:__________________St:_______ZIP__________ 

Phone______________________________________  

Email_______________________________________ 

 

I would like to make a donation of $_____________  

to support on-going Conservancy projects and  

programs. 

 

TOTAL ENCLOSED $___________  Check #_______         

   

______Please contact me regarding sponsorship  

opportunities for Conservancy programs and events. 

 

Visit our website to make a donation.   

www.kingsriverconservancy.org 

OR 

Send completed form to: 

Kings River Conservancy 

THANK YOU TO OUR GENEROUS SUPPORTERS! 

 
Partner Sponsor  $1,000+        
 

Everything below PLUS:  

¶ Booth at event 

¶ Two T-shirts  

¶ Two event tickets 

 

 

Donor Sponsor  $500+  
           

Everything below PLUS:  

¶ Banner at event 

¶ Logo/name on website with link 

¶ One T-shirt  

¶ Two event tickets  

 

 

Friend Sponsor   $250+    
              

¶ Named in all advertising 

¶ Logo/name on T-shirt  

¶ One free T-shirt OR two free 

event tickets 

 

 

In-Kind Sponsorships also 

available.  Benefits based on 

level. 

Become a  

Spring Fling  

 info@kingsriverconservancy.org 
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Amber Linares, Unsung Hero of the Kings River 

In Memory of Dr. Alex Moir 
 As most of the Kings 

River community already 

knows and feels with a heavy 

heart, we lost a great river 

supporter in December, Alex 

Moir, when he died in a skiing 

accident on a trip with his 

family: Elise, his wife, and sons 

Taylor and Alden.  With Coke 

and James Hallowell as 

parents/in-laws, the Moirs have 

been deeply involved in the 

San Joaquin River Parkway, 

but from the beginning, Alex     

 Amber Linares maintains 

the Kings River Conservancyôs 

parks and trails.  She does it so 

people will have ña clean place 

where people can get back to 

nature.ò  Amber paints over 

graffiti, removes trash, cleans 

restrooms, and more!   

 ñI know that by removing 

litter and maintaining the trail and 

rest areas Iôm doing a small part 

for my community and helping 

provide a positive experience with 

this resource,ò said Amber.  Her 

seven year old daughter, Sabriel, 

loves to come out to the river and 

help her clean.   Amber is 

teaching her daughter the 

importance of making a difference 

in her community and as Sabriel 

says, ñkeeping the world clean.ò   

 Amber is 33 years old and 

has a background in 

interpretation and natural 

resources.  She attended the 

Reedley College Forestry and 

Recreation program where she 

maintained a 4.0 GPA.    

 She started working on 

the trail during the planting of 

natives along the river.  Board 

member, George Heaton, asked 

her to continue with the watering 

and Elise have supported the Kings 

River Conservancy, working on 

clean-up days, attending 

fundraisers, and contributing KRC 

projects.  Many of us feel a 

profound personal loss with Alex 

gone, but the whole community 

misses him.  We will have to 

expand our reach that much more 

to compensate for the gap left in his 

absence.  The family requests that 

memorial gifts be directed to the 

San Joaquin River Parkway.  

and eventually suggested working 

on a regular basis. 

 ñMy favorite part about 

working for the Conservancy is that 

I really believe that my small effort 

over time will make a difference 

ecologically.ò 

 Due to her hard work, 

people are able to enjoy the Kings 

River in a clean and welcoming 

environment.   You can help Amber 

by participating in planned       

clean-ups and leaving the river a 

little better every time you visit. 

A     
  

M   
S   

 

     
     

  
K  R  ! 
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 The City of Sanger in 

partnership with the Kings River 

Conservancy are making great 

progress in obtaining various 

permits and CEQA (California 

Environmental Quality Act) 

compliance for a new park along 

the Kings River. Funding for this 

park, to be located at the             

City of Sanger River Access Park Slated for Construction This Fall 

northwest corner of the river and 

Goodfellow Avenue on city owned 

property, comes from a $425,000 

grant from the State Department 

of Parks and Recreation. All 

permits and CEQA compliance 

work is expected to be completed 

by this Spring. Construction is 

scheduled for this Fall. 

 ñThis park has been in the 

planning phase for some time 

and itôs really exciting to see it 

materialize. This is a new park 

that everyone will be proud ofò 

stated John Mulligan, Public 

Works Director for the City of 

Sanger. 
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Spring Fling 
11:00 . .-3:00 . . 
L  R  H 

26210 E , S 

Earth Day Clean-up 
8:30-11:00 . . 
M  :  

N  R   
K  R  K 

Moonlight  
on the River 
5:30 . . 

 

1384 S. Frankwood Ave.      
Sanger, CA. 93657                      
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